
St Saviour’s Community Primary School Council Minutes   
 

Date 3-10-19 Location Old library 
Start time 12:00 Finish time 12:25 
Present 
 
 
 

Staff Members – Miss Proctor  
Year 1 – Esme                         Year 2 – Oakley  
Year 3- Millie                         Year 4 – Ruby  
Year 5 – Liam                         Year 6 –  Isabella  
Head Boy – Theo                    Head Girl –  Abbi  
 

Apologies n/a Absent n/a 
Agenda - Welcome councillors and share agenda. 

- Sign ‘code of conduct’ from our meetings. 
- Feedback from Class Councils regarding celebration assembly. 
- Playtime/break time discussion raised by children.  
 

Minutes and 
matters 
arising 

-  All councillors signed the ‘code of conduct’ after reading and agreeing to it.  
Miss Proctor explained the importance of reading something before you sign it.  
Councillors agreed to try and uphold the ‘code of conduct’ at all times.  

- Willow Class Council suggested that children could vote/suggest reasons for the 
‘Star of the Week’ so that pupils have a role in recognising each other’s 
achievements.  They also suggested a ‘top table’ for lunchtimes on Fridays, where 
the stars of the week would eat at a specially laid table with milkshakes to drink! 

- Acorn Class Council suggested a trophy to keep/badge to wear for the week 
instead of having a certificate. Isabella said that Willow Class had discussed a 
similar idea but thought that it could be difficult if someone forgot to bring it 
back the following week or was absent from school.  

- All classes said that sometimes they feel self-conscious when doing Go Noodle at 
the front of the school when they had been chosen for ‘Star of the Week’ and 
asked if they could join their class to take part in Go Noodle.  

- We had lots of suggestions for harvest donations including; Trinity Baptist 
Church, The Salvation Army, Barker Court and Olive House.  The Class Councils 
will vote where the food should be donated to.  Some Councillors suggested older 
members of the community might enjoy a visit from children when donating the 
food.  

- As part of our discussion about playtimes children said that they are sometimes 
bored at playtime and would like some new equipment. There were lots of ideas 
for equipment including a zip wire! Miss Proctor talked about the cost of these 
ideas and suggested maybe we look at fundraising to raise money for any new 
games/equipment.  

Agenda for 
next meeting 

- Harvest donations 
- Class Council fundraising/playground ideas 

Date of next 
meeting 

17-10-19 

 

 

 

 

 


